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28th August 2020
Dear Parent/Guardian,

As we reach the end of our first full week with pupils in school  I write to give you an update on how things went.  The children were all delighted to be back and we were so glad to see them!

I want to say a very special thank you to all those parents who did their best to abide by all of the new rules and procedures.  I especially want to say thank you for all the lovely positive comments and kind words. They were needed!
As we look ahead to another challenging week when we welcome over 140 pupils back at the same time it is even more important that parents exercise good judgement when dropping off children in the morning.  Find a safe place to do this and allow your children to walk the rest of the away.  At no time should anyone pull in in front of the school gates to drop off a child as this is where the bus will pull in and also where there will be a constant flow of pedestrians.
Only parents of P1 and P2 are allowed onto school grounds in the morning, if necessary. The staggered collection times next week are very very important and as children will be released from their classroom doors parents need to go to the door and maintain a 2m distance from each other at all times.
Your children will by now have seen the new procedures in place in the school building in terms of:

· Visual reminders

· Sanitizing stations

· 2m zones for adults

· New entrances/exits

· Regular handwashing

· Layout of classrooms

· Use of resources

· Wearing of masks by staff

· No school bags, initially

· Only water bottles to go home, initially

· No changing for PE

· No milk at breaktime, initially

· No fruit at breaktime

We know it will take time to get used to this and we have to remember that all of the above measures have been introduced with safety in mind.

We also know that some of the proposed measures will not work and will be kept under regular review as the Covid 19 situations continues to change.

Regarding dinner next week, these will be taken in the classroom.  Those who have ordered and paid for school dinner will have theirs delivered to the classroom doors.  The menu is on the website.  All dinners must be paid for in advance.

Congratulations to those parents who have successfully registered and used ParentPay for dinners, ties and/or After School supervision.  If your first child is in P1 you will not be able to do this until the 1st September.
I would like to use this opportunity to pay special tribute to Mr Casey and Mrs Mallon for having the school so clean for our return.  They have worked very hard all summer to get this completed.  Well done!

As we end of this week with the Bank Holiday to look forward to, despite the weather, I thank you for your support and look forward to it continuing next week.

Remember, we are all in this together.
God bless and keep safe.
J S Loughran

Principal
Staggered collection times
In order to avoid a lot of children leaving school at the same time the following collection times will apply for the month of September initially.  

Parents are asked to abide by these times as they are designed with children and staff safety in mind.
	Classes
	Collection

	P1 and P2
	1:30pm from classroom doors

	P3 and all pupils who walk home in P3 – P7
	2:00pm from classroom door 

	P4 and P6
	2:15pm from door of entry

	P5 and P7
	2:25pm from door of entry

	Pupils using bus
	2:30pm from classrooms

	All adults collecting children MUST keep a 2metre distance from others and MUST

 not gather in groups inside or outside school grounds. 

No adults will be allowed to enter school unless invited/arranged. When entering school

 adults must wear a face mask.
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~ Finding Success in every child ~
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